
 

 

 

 

Update: What is happening in DCS? 
 

Learner Contracts  

The PSA has been made aware that in certain regions, Learners were informed that their contracts would 

end on 31 October 2023. They were also told not to report to correctional service centers on 1 November 

2023 if they were on contract. The PSA raised the issue with the employer, and it was found that the 

reports were inaccurate. The employer informed all regional heads for corporate services that all Learners 

under the contract must continue reporting to their respective correctional service centers. It also 

announced that all Learners under the contract will be appointed as Auxiliary Correctional Official until the 

end of the current financial year. Their permanent appointment will be subject to the terms and conditions 

set by the employer. 

  

Any Learners on contract who are not allowed to enter their workplace must contact the respective PSA 

Provincial Office immediately for assistance.  

 

Employees who want to join the PSA can visit the PSA’s website (www.psa.co.za), email ask@psa.co.za, 

or contact PSA Provincial Offices. 

 

Members will be informed of developments. 
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